April 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

Winter is over, and we are finally starting to see signs of spring. This has been the harshest winter we have seen since moving to South Dakota in 2014. We have had 84 inches of snow; 24 of which came in the past two weeks. Thankfully, we have had warmer weather for the past couple of days and much of the snow has melted leaving a large pool of water in the front yard.

This week, we held our first Bible study in Presho. It is a study on "the God of all Comfort," and there were four people from town in attendance. This will be a four-week Bible study, and we are hoping that as these people are helped, they will invite others to the Bible study. We will be holding a tent meeting here in June and then another Bible study in the Fall.

We are full speed ahead with preparing for this summer's tent meetings. Currently, we have 5 scheduled but are looking at a few additional opportunities for the summer. There is a lot that goes into planning for each of the meetings; so please pray as we figure out all the logistics and finances.

In January, our daughter Rachel began attending Harvest Baptist Bible College in Fort Dodge, Iowa. After only a few weeks she called us and said that she had been selected for the summer tour group. She has always enjoyed singing, and we are excited to see how the LORD will use her talents.

Becky, who has been studying at Baptist Bible Translators Institute in Bowie, TX since August, will be completing her program next month. She is planning on taking a mission trip to Brazil this summer. Please pray for her that the LORD will give her guidance for what to do following the mission trip.

The rest of the family is doing wonderful and are looking forward to the next several months of ministry. Thank you for all your continued support.

In Christ,
The Beaudoin Family

Contact: Benji & Leah Beaudoin PO Box 32, Faulkton, SD 57438 ph 605.290.6607 benjibeaudoin@mwbm.org Sending Church: Liberty Baptist Church 3501 N University, Lafayette, LA 70507 Pastor Jeff Sistrunk Support Address: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517 ph706.654.2818